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COUNTYof NAPA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

1195 Third Street, Suite 310, Napa, CA 94559


Office (707) 253-4386     FAX (707) 253-4176


May 3, 2005

President George W. Bush

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue

Washington, DC  20001

Dear Mr. President:
We applaud your position that our tax money needs to be spent responsibly.  However, your proposal to zero out federal dollars for the state-grant portion of the Safe and Drug Free Schools and Communities (SDFSC) for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2005 is seriously flawed.

As members of the Napa County Juvenile Justice Coordinating Council, we know the importance of creating safe and drug-free environments.  Ideally, this would start at home, but the reality is that not all families provide either this environment or this message.  That leaves schools and communities with the job of creating a climate of prevention with regard to alcohol, drugs, tobacco, and violence issues.

The Safe and Drug-Free Schools and Communities program is the only source of federal funding for school-based prevention that directly serves America’s children in grades K-12.  It provides prevention and intervention programs, as well as individual and group counseling services.  These programs have been very effective.  In fact, research shows that the SDFSC program has helped to achieve a 17% overall decline in youth drug use over the past three years.

In Napa County we are working hard to reduce teen alcohol and drug use.  However, it continues to  be a serious problem.  For example, we have 11th graders reporting that they have engaged in binge drinking (consuming 5 or more drinks in a few hours) during the last 30 days.  These same youths have also reported that they have driven an automobile after having drunk alcohol.

The costs of drug and alcohol use by our youth are staggering.  They range from deaths in automobile accidents to an increase in unprotected sexual behaviors.  A recent study by the University of Washington found, not surprisingly, that substance abuse leads to lower reading and math levels.   

Schools play a critical role in getting the anti-drug message to kids.  Parents and the public recognize alcohol and drug use among teens as a serious problem.  Therefore, it is imperative that we invest in programs, such as SDFSC, to prevent young people from ever starting to use illegal substances.  The White House Office of National Drug Control Policy and the Department of Education have recognized exemplary programs like Project Alert, a drug-prevention curriculum for middle school students.  
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These programs must continue to be funded, not eliminated.  We urge you to reconsider your proposal, and to continue to fund the state-grant portion of SDFSC.  

Sincerely,

Diane Dillon, Chair 
Napa County Board of Supervisors
	NAME
	AGENCY/REPRESENTING
	SIGNATURE OF MEMBER OR DESIGNEE

	Mary Butler, Chief Probation Officer, and JJCC Chair
	Napa County Juvenile Justice Coordinating Council (JJCC)
	

	Mark Luce
	Napa County Board of Supervisors
	

	Randy Snowden, Director
	Napa County Health & Human Services
	

	Carla Dal Porto
	Parent Representative, at risk youth
	

	 Chief, Napa Police
	Representative,  City Police Dept.
	

	 Richard Bennett, Judge, Juvenile. Court
	Judge of the Napa Superior Court
	

	Gary Lieberstein, DA
	Napa County District Attorney
	

	Gary Simpson, Sheriff
	Sheriff
	

	Barbara Nemko, Superintendent 
	Napa County Office of Education
	

	Nancy Watt, CEO
	Napa County Executive Office
	

	Dave Abramson
	County Dir. Alcohol & Drug Admin.
	

	Sam Reyes
	Juvenile Justice/Delinquency Prevention Comm.
	

	Sheila Daugherty 
	Representative Non-Profit Coalition for non-profit providing services to at-risk youth
	

	Terry Davis
	Napa County Public Defender
	

	Felix Bedolla
	Community Representative -Based Drug & Alcohol Treatment Program.
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cc:
Senator Barbara Boxer


Senator Diane Feinstein


Representative Mike Thompson

Napa County Board of Supervisors (e-mail)


Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer (e-mail)

Andrew Carey, County Executive Office (e-mail)


Don Peterson, Peterson Consulting, Inc. (e-mail) 
Mary Butler, Chief Probation Officer (e-mail)
Randy Snowden, Director of Health and Human Services (e-mail)
Gary Lieberstein, District Attorney (e-mail)
Gary Simpson, Sheriff (e-mail)
Terry Davis, Public Defender (e-mail)


